Working group 802.17 is pleased to receive the liaison letter of 11 September from the ETSI SPAN DTM working group, proposing that DTM as standardized by ETSI meets the objectives of the Resilient Packet Ring standard project.

We are familiar with the DTM work, since we have had in our membership a number of people who have participated in DTM development and in the ETSI standardization process. DTM has many beneficial features, including a unique combination of constant bandwidth availability and fast reassignment under fluctuating load.  And we recognize the many common elements in the architecture of both networks, as listed in your liaison letter.

However, as indicated by the name Resilient Packet Ring, we are chartered to standardize a packet-based system, rather than one based on fixed time slots.  While conceivably we could attempt to modify this charter, we have established by vote of our members a variety of packet-oriented objectives, including operation over packet physical layers such as Gigabit Ethernet.  This is not to say that conversion between packets and time slots is infeasible, but it introduces an additional operation at the access to the network.

In fact, we see benefit in the availability of two complementary standards, with one based on packets and interworking easily with external packet systems, and the other based on time slots and interworking in a comparable way with TDM networks.  This provides a choice to service providers who wish to construct resilient ring networks.

We would be pleased to receive comments from the SPAN DTM working group on the proposals made to 802.17, which are available on our Web site at  http://grouper.ieee.org/groups/802/17/ , and on our drafts as they evolve.

